Town of Haw River

Agenda Meeting

Monday, January 29, 2007
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Agenda Meeting on Monday, January 29, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Richard Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Jamie Joseph and Steve Mullis  

 

AGENDA SESSION
Public Hearings

CDBG Grant 2nd Hearing – Michael Walser said the total cost of the project came in at $787,000 and the Town’s portion is 7% or $55,090 and the amount they will actually apply for is $731,910.  He said the deadline had been extended to March 1 and we would know in late spring or early summer if it is funded.  He said we would be given two and a half years to do the project so the match could be spread over a couple of fiscal years.  
Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:08 p.m.  Junior Fogleman asked would the money be available if the house is unoccupied.  Mr. Walser said it would be available but had to be occupied before the grant could be closed out.  Ronald Scoggins asked how people qualify for the money and if it was by income.  Mr. Walser said it is by income and a third party would verify all of that information.  Steve Smith wanted to know what happened if you were a landlord and were a millionaire.  Mr. Walser told him that they could still qualify for help but would have a 30% maximum match.  Chris Childress asked what happened and who had to qualify if it was rental property.  Mr. Walser said it would be the property owner but they would take the fact that it is rental into consideration.  Junior Fogleman asked about stipulations and if the house could be repaired and then sold.  Mr. Walser said a lien would be put on the property for eight years and 1/8 would be forgiven each year.  He added that if the property owner dies it is immediately forgiven.  Mr. Scoggins asked when the eight years started.  Mr. Walser said it would start before the house is finished.  There being no further discussion, mayor Boggs closed the public hearing at 7:22 p.m.
Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meetings Minutes:  January 2, 2007 – There was no discussion.

New Business
CDBG Resolution – The item will be approved at the February 5, 2007 meeting.

MOU for Haw River Park Grant – Misty Hagood explained that this was just an agreement between the Town and County to protect both parties if the State Trails grant is awarded.
Set Public Hearing for Powers Special Use Permit – The public hearing will be set for February 26 at the business meeting.
Open Forum 

Rep. Alice Bordsen said she would be happy to assist with any local projects we may need help with.  She said she will support any grants if we just let her know.  She gave a brief rundown of things she would be working on during her term.

Announcements
Mayor Boggs announced that there is a contract to sell the two mills and once that is done they plan to go after the other two properties where the building is being demolished and Stan’s building.
Mayor Boggs also announced that a new manager had been hired and would start February 26, 2007.

Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to go into closed session to discuss park acquisition.  Mayor Boggs opened the meeting back to the public.  
There being no further business, Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn.  Passed unanimously.

_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

